
Cyngor Cymuned Eglwyswrw Community Council. 

A Community Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 5th June 2018 

 at The Old School, Eglwyswrw,commencing at 8.00.p.m. 

Present: 

Chairman: Llinos Davies 

Councillors: Enid Cole,  Lon Davies, Ceirwyn John, Ieuan Davies, Arwel Evans, Sarah-Jane Absalom, 

County Councillor:  Cllr. Cris Tomos 

Clerk:  Helen Evans 

Chairman Remarks. 

 The Chairman welcomed all members to the meeting. Sympathy was extended to Cllr. Robin Phillips 

on the bereavement of his Father in Law lately. 

 Apologies:  Robin Phillips 

Minutes  01.05.2018 – Annual General Meeting 

Lon Davies proposed and Sarah-Jane Absalom seconded that the minutes were a true record.  The 

chairman signed the minutes. 

Minutes – 01.05.2018 – Monthly Meeting 

Enid Cole proposed and Sarah-Jane Absalom seconded that the minutes were a true record.  The 

chairman signed the minutes 

Matters arising from the minutes 

23.  Data Protection Information – Cllr. Cris Tomos has been discussing the information and has 
attended some meetings.  There will be some support from Joanne Hendy from Pembrokeshire 
County Council.  More information to follow. 

24.  Annual Dinner – This was prosponed on the 25th May.  Helen to contact Brenda Salutation Inn to 
re-arrange.  Discussion was made regarding inviting past Councillors to the dinner.  Enid Cole 
proposed and Sarah-Jane Absalom seconded for Helen to contact Alwyn Evans and Julie Charlton. 

25.  Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority – Planning Application Mr and Mrs. Lowde, Penlan 
Tafarn.  Concerns was raised regarding the structure of the new building.  Helen to contact 
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority highlighting these concerns. 

26.  Cattle crossing the road on the A487 – Cllr. Cris Tomos has been looking into this situation and 
has spoken to Aled Rees. Council would like a map of where the cattle are crossing.  Welsh 
Government have agreed to supply new warning signs to be put on the highway. 

Correspondence 

27. Bank Balance 25.5.18 - £3,386.89 



28. Letter from Eglwyswrw School – Letter asking for a financial contribution after the success 
that the school had in the Eisteddfods.  Before discussion Cllr. Cris Tomos and Llinos Davies 
declared an interest in the matter.Sarah-Jane proposed and Ceirwyn John seconded a 
contribution of £250.00. 

29. Pembrokeshire County Council planning application Mr and Mrs. Pulford, Treclynfa, 
Eglwyswrw for a proposed Annexe.  Councillors expressed a concern with the size of the 
annexe in comparison with the cottage.  Helen to contact Pembrokeshire County Council. 

30. Pembrokeshire County Council information regarding Byelaws – Information was distributed 
to all. 

 

Any Other Matter 

31. Sandy Bears – Letter asking for a financial contribution – Lon Davies proposed and Ieuan 
Davies seconded not to contribute this year. 

32. NHS Wales – Our Big NHS Change – Information was distributed to all. 

33. Ieuan Davies raised a concern regarding the paintwork that has been done on the new fence 
outside Foxgloves, Eglwyswrw.  Helen to contact Pembrokeshire County Council. 

34. Sarah-Jane Absalom reminded Councillors regarding signs to be moved on Lon Yr Eglwys.  
Cllr. Cris Tomos will re-look into the situation. 

 

Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 4th of September  at 8.00p.m.  

Meeting closed at 9.10pm  

 


